
BEFORE THE STATE CORPORATION COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF KANSAS  

      
 
 
In the Matter of the Investigation of Royce 
Varela d/b/a Varela Trucking of Garden City, 
Kansas Regarding the Violation(s) of the 
Motor Carrier Safety Statutes, Rules and 
Regulation and the Commission’s Authority to 
Impose Penalties, Sanctions and/or the 
Revocation of Motor Carrier Authority 
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) 
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) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
 
 
 
Docket No. 24-TRAM-587-PEN 
 

NOTICE OF FILING OF REQUEST FOR HEARING 
 

COMES NOW, the Staff of the State Corporation Commission of the State of Kansas 

(“Staff” and “Commission,” respectively), and files the attached communication from Royce 

Varela of Varela Trucking on March 7, 2024, in which Mr. Varela requested a hearing in this 

matter.   

WHEREFORE, Staff submits this filing for Commission review and consideration and for 

such other relief as the Commission deems just and reasonable. 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 
       /s/ Carly R. Masenthin   
       Carly R. Masenthin, #27944 
       Senior Litigation Counsel  
       Kansas Corporation Commission 
       1500 SW Arrowhead Rd 
       Topeka, KS 66604 
       Phone (785) 271-3361 
       Email: c.masenthin@kcc.ks.gov 
    

 

202403111149527449
Filed Date: 03/11/2024

State Corporation Commission
of Kansas



From: Ahsan Latif [KCC]
To: Carly Masenthin [KCC]
Subject: Fw: 24-tram-587-pen
Date: Monday, March 11, 2024 10:38:20 AM

From: Royce Varela <rvtrucking_13@icloud.com>
Sent: Friday, March 8, 2024 10:43:12 PM
To: Ahsan Latif [KCC]
Subject: Re: 24-tram-587-pen
 
This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. Think before clicking a link or opening attachments.
_____________________________________________________________________________

Im Representing myself
Sent from my iPhone

> On Mar 8, 2024, at 4:48 PM, Ahsan Latif [KCC] <a.latif@kcc.ks.gov> wrote:
>
> ﻿Royce,
> Are you represented by an attorney or are you planning to represent yourself?
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Royce Varela <rvtrucking_13@icloud.com>
> Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2024 10:59 AM
> To: Ahsan Latif [KCC] <a.latif@kcc.ks.gov>
> Subject: 24-tram-587-pen
>
> This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. Think before clicking a link or opening attachments.
> _____________________________________________________________________________
>
> Hello my Name is Royce Varela and I want a request a hearing on this case 24-TRAM-587-PEN THANKS LET
ME KNOW WHEN PLEASE AND THANKS Sent from my iPhone

mailto:a.latif@kcc.ks.gov
mailto:c.masenthin@kcc.ks.gov


CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

24-TRAM-587-PEN

I, the undersigned, certify that a true copy of the attached Notice has been served to the following by means of 

electronic service on March 11, 2024.

BRIAN G. FEDOTIN, GENERAL COUNSEL
KANSAS CORPORATION COMMISSION
1500 SW ARROWHEAD RD
TOPEKA, KS 66604
b.fedotin@kcc.ks.gov

AHSAN LATIF, LITIGATION  COUNSEL
KANSAS CORPORATION COMMISSION
1500 SW ARROWHEAD RD
TOPEKA, KS 66604
a.latif@kcc.ks.gov

CARLY MASENTHIN, LITIGATION COUNSEL
KANSAS CORPORATION COMMISSION
1500 SW ARROWHEAD RD
TOPEKA, KS 66604
c.masenthin@kcc.ks.gov

ROYCE VARELA, OWNER
ROYCE VARELA
D/B/A VARELA TRUCKING
804 4TH STREET
GARDEN CITY, KS 67846
rvtrucking_13@icloud.com

/S/ Kiley McManaman
Kiley McManaman
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